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June 8, 2011 
 
Mr. Paul Schneider 
Staff Environmental & Regulatory Analyst 
Kerr-McGee Oil & Gas Onshore LP 
1099 18th Street, Suite 1800 
Denver, Colorado 80202 
 
RE: HSR-Bell 4-16A 
 05-123-19962 
 Weld County, Colorado  
 COGCC Remediation No. 3976 & 1795  
 
Dear Mr. Schneider: 
 
I have reviewed the recent remediation status report for the Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation 

Commission (COGCC) remediation number 3976 and 1795.  Based on the information provided, 

the COGCC staff approves the reduction in the monitoring network by the removal of MW08 

from the sampling program.   

 

Should you have any questions, please call me at (303) 894-2100 ext.112. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Robert H. Chesson, C.P.G., P.G. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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